
 
September 8, 2015 
 
Ms. Nekole Alligood 
Cultural Preservation Director 
Delaware Nation 
P.O. Box 825 
Anadarko, OK 73005 
 
Subject: Tribal Consultation for the Constitution Gardens Rehabilitation Project, National Mall and 

Memorial Parks, Washington, DC 
 
Dear Ms. Alligood: 
 
The National Park Service (NPS), in partnership with The Trust for the National Mall (the Trust), is 
proposing to rehabilitate Constitution Gardens on the National Mall in Washington, D.C. This project 
conforms to the National Mall Plan (2010), which calls for the rehabilitation of Constitution Gardens to 
improve resource conditions and circulation, to relocate and rehabilitate the Lockkeeper’s House, and to 
provide flexible opportunities for relaxation, entertainment, and recreation, as well as improved visitor 
service facilities. In accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act (54 U.S.C. §§ 
306108), and its implementing regulations at 36 CFR Part 800, we request your assistance in identifying 
any known resources of concern to the Delaware Nation within the project area and any potential effects 
that the proposed undertaking may have on these resources. While no pre-contact or contact period 
archeological sites with American Indian components have been identified at Constitution Gardens, your 
input will allow us to comprehensively address all potential impacts as the process moves forward. 
 
Situated between the Lincoln Memorial and the Washington Monument, Constitution Gardens is a unit of 
the National Mall and Memorial Parks and is located in the monumental core of the District of Columbia, 
(see attachments). The 43-acre park was envisioned more than 100 years ago and was included in the 
West Potomac Park legislation and the 1902 McMillan Plan. The park took many years to come to 
fruition, and was dedicated in 1976. The island in the center of the park was dedicated to the 56 Signers of 
the Declaration of Independence in 1982. Since its completion, Constitution Gardens has been plagued by 
ecological, structural, and physical problems stemming from both the park’s design and its construction. 
Poor soil conditions have kept many of the trees from reaching full maturity, and many of the pedestrian 
walkways have deteriorated and are currently in poor condition. In addition, West Potomac Park has 
evolved as a memorial and recreational landscape, and Constitution Gardens, a location intended for 
passive use, has become an underused area of the National Mall. 
 
As part of this project, an Environmental Assessment (EA) was prepared to evaluate feasible alternatives 
to rehabilitate Constitution Gardens (link to Environmental Assessment). The EA analyzed three action 
alternatives which provide a range of efforts to rehabilitate Constitution Gardens. The EA also evaluated a 
no action alternative, which would include no changes to the existing layout, function, or use of 
Constitution Gardens. The Regenerative Garden, the NPS’s preferred alternative, proposes to improve 
sustainability and social spaces. Specifically, the rehabilitation will provide a greater planting diversity 
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http://parkplanning.nps.gov/document.cfm?parkID=427&projectID=50222&documentID=66896



























